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The Councillors were summoned to attend a meeting of the Widworthy Parish Council at Wilmington Village Hall on Tuesday, September 21st, 2021 which started at 7.30pm.  
Those present Cllrs Sam Coombs, Rupert Joy, Ian Morison, Diana Preston (Chair), Andrew Pearsall; Cllrs Helen Parr (EDDC) Marcus Hartnell (DCC) and Carol Miltenburg (Clerk).

MINUTES 

1) There were no apologies for absence & declaration of interests in items in this meeting were made by Cllrs Coombs, Morison and Preston in item 8 as adjacent neighbours. 

2) Acceptance of the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on August 3rd were accepted and signed by the Chair.  The minutes for May 18th were amended as follows :- Item 14 sentence “Cllr Joy has agreed to co-ordinate this” deleted and replaced by “Cllr Joy will write to Highways England”.  The amendment was accepted and the minutes were signed by the Chair.

3) Matters arising from the previous minutes. Noticeboards - Cllr Pearsall is going to erect the noticeboard in the bus stop shortly.  Council to look at funding for the new noticeboards at the next meeting. Clerks CiLCA – the Clerk gave information on the course to the Council.  It was agreed that the Clerk is to book Chairmanship courses for Cllrs Preston and Joy.  The Citizens Advice Bureau in Honiton has now closed but the East Devon area director has assured the Clerk that they can be contacted by phone and over the internet and will phone callers back within 24 hours.  Although no face to face service is presently available they are easily contactable.  Their poster will be put on the Council website and on the village noticeboards.

4)  Reports.  Cllr Hartnell (DCC) said that the Council is training all their new councillors.  He will also be spending a day on the road with our Highways officer to see the problems that they face.  He hopes to do this on a regular basis in the future and hopes it will improve communication between the Parishes and the Highways department.  The Highways maintenance contract is being reviewed shortly with an option to renew.  Other departments are being merged to save costs such as the facilities management and property management departments.
Cllr Parr (EDDC)  Commented on the ongoing problems with the recycling waste collections which are due to staffing difficulties.   

5) Public Forum. None present.

6)  Highway Matters. Sandbag requirement – the Council agreed that 200 bags should be ordered from EDDC.  The Council had a wide ranging discussion on the Highways England proposals for the A35 between Honiton and Charmouth and how the proposal for a crossing in Wilmington has been separated from the main works for speed cameras. Cllr Hartnell will be meeting with Cllr Pearsall for a fully briefing on the history of the project.  General ideas for protesting and action by the residents were discussed, this will discussed again at a future date.  Cllr Hartnell agreed to speak to the local Police to ask for more official speed checks.  

7)  Finance. Payments to be made – Clerks salary etc £534.39. Parishes on line £60.00 subscription.  Payments received EDDC £1500 precept.  The bank statements were available for inspection.  The Council approved the spending.

8)  Planning.  21/2373/ful Home Farm Hotel, Wilmington.  Proposed replacement dwelling and new internal driveway.  The Council agreed to hold a site meeting on September 24th.
21/2503/tre Home Farm Hotel.  Removal of diseased trees.  The Council were saddened by this but realise the impact of Ash Dieback Disease and so will accept the guidance of the EDDC tree officer.

It was noted that the sign attached to the Village Hall probably required planning permission.

21/1483OUT – White Sands Quarry, Wilmington. Cllr Parr commented on the decision to approve this application.  She attended the meeting where the decision was taken to check if the requests made by the various consultees and in the comments had been adhered to.  The approval has had many strong conditions which the consultees and those who sent in comments asked for attached to it which are detailed in the delegated report.  Clerk to put the delegated report details on the website.

9) Correspondence received. Public toilet review – the Council strongly object to the removal of public toilets when they are the last in a town, even if that town has less than 5000 inhabitants.

10)  Any Other Business. Platinum Jubilee planning – this was held over until the next meeting.


Date, place & time of next meeting:-  Tuesday, November 23rd, 2021 at Wilmington Village Hall starting at 7.30pm.  
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